My dear Mrs. Schaufuss,

We thank you very much for your letter of March 19th. It would be very kind of you to send the bronze and the other things to Konnarock because we keep trying to sell them anyway.

Since I am just about to send a report to Dr. Kirsch concerning both the medical and our personal situation, I attach with pleasure a copy hoping that it will give you a picture of how we are getting along.

Three weeks ago, Dr. Kirsch was here and he promised that the erection of the Medical Center would begin within one month. The reconstruction of the building would be finished during this summer. We would be very glad to have you here our great as soon as we shall have moved to our new home.

One week ago, the owner of a small, but modern hospitul asked me whether I knew a young dependable refugee physician who would be interested in a position as an assistant at his hospital. I promised to write to New York as soon as the State Board of Medical Examiners of this state had given him a binding assurance promising to admit the man referred to to the State Board Examination after a reasonable time so that he would eventually be able to resettle in this state. I did not get word yet of what the Board's answer was and, therefore, I do not know whether or not it will finally be possible to make that position available for a refugee.

Neverteless it would be of value for me to know what you would suggest me to answer to a repetition of that question even if the assurance I mentioned cannot be given. If you should hold it practical, you might turn over the whole matter to Mr. Jordan. Perhaps, he will be kind enough to give me some general instructions.

All of us hope you are well and we send you our kindest regards with all good wishes and our unaltered thanks.

Yours respectfully and sincerely,